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West  Bradford 
Towns hip

“Between the Brandywines”

Summer 2021 
Newsletter

WEDNESDAY IS HOLIDAY 
COLLECTION DAY

 If a regularly-scheduled refuse, 
recycling or large item collection 
day falls on a holiday, collection for 
that day will be rescheduled for the 
Wednesday of the holiday week. This 
means to only put out on Wednesday 
whichever collection (refuse & large 
item or recycle) that would normally 
fall on Monday, the holiday. Your 
Tuesday collection will remain on the 
scheduled day. 

FOR THE HOLIDAY: COLLECTION IS:

Monday, July 5
Independence Day 
(Office closed) 

Wednesday, 
July 7

Monday, Sept. 6 
Labor Day 
(Office closed)

Wednesday, 
September 8

A REMINDER: Per Township Ordinance, 
please do not put your recyclable toter 
out on refuse day, or your refuse toter 
out on recyclable day. Do not put trash 
in your recyclables or recyclables in 
your trash. The Township thanks you 
for your cooperation!
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FUN! FREE!
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WATCH OUR WEBSITE FOR UPDATES!
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A Letter from the Township Manager

Dear Residents,

I hope you and your family are enjoying the spring and 
summer season so far. Now that 2020 is in our rearview 
mirror, let’s take a look at some projects currently 
underway or in the works for 2021; starting with the big 
one, Embreeville.

At the time of this letter, all buildings have been 
remediated and now are either demolished or in the 

stages of demolition. Our environmental consultants continue to monitor 
progress and perform ground testing to ensure safety and compliance with 
Federal, State and Local standards. We remain optimistic that demolition, 
restoration grading and property settlement will be completed in late 2021. 
While that is ongoing, the Township continues to work with the Federal 
Government to secure an additional $1.5 million from the Land and Water 
Conservation Fund. Master planning for the complex will begin around 
mid-2021, pending COVID considerations.

After more than three years of negotiation, the Township has reached an 
agreement to purchase 108 acres of the Lenfest Farm on Groundhog College 
Road. The owner will retain the primary residence along with approximately 
59 acres of land. The tract of land was originally proposed to have 42 homes 
constructed. This is another victory in the endeavor to preserve our open spaces. 
We have a few other preservation efforts in the pipeline that we will share with 
you as more details become available.

Work continues on updating our 1993 Parks and Open Space Plan. The 
new plan is called the Open Space, Recreation and Environmental Resource 
plan (OSRER). This plan will provide West Bradford with a path forward 
for the continued preservation of our open space and natural resources, the 
development of future greenways and trails, and the assessment and provision 
of recreational facilities and programs. You may see surveys from time to time 
regarding this topic. We appreciate your time in completing these. Surveys are 
an excellent planning tool for shaping the future.

Lastly, the Township has completed the installation of “village appropriate” 
lighting at the Stargazers Roundabout. Noting the installed lighting was not 
appropriate for a village, the Township sought funding from the State and 
received approximately $100,000.00 to retrofit the lighting. The new lighting 
contains fewer fixtures and is of a lesser intensity. 

Regards,

Justin Yaich, Township Manager

THURSDAY MOVIE NIGHTS AT 
BROAD RUN PARK
ALL EVENTS START AT 8:30PM AND 

OFFER $1 ICE CREAM.

JUNE 17

“Trolls World Tour” 
2020 (PG)

JUNE 24

“Cats & Dogs 3” 
2020 (PG)

JULY 15

“Soul” 2020 (PG)

JULY 29

“Playing with Fire” 
2019 (PG)

AUGUST 5 

“The Croods, 
A New Age” 
2020 (PG)

AUGUST 19 

“Sonic The Hedgehog” 2020 (PG)

FRIDAY “KIDS’ NIGHTS” AT 
SHADYSIDE PARK.
TWO GREAT FAMILY- ORIENTED 

EVENTS THAT START AT 6:30PM!

JULY 8 

“The Amazing Spaghetti” 
Magician & Entertainer
 
AUGUST 12 

“TBD”

WEDNESDAY 
“FREE YOGA 
IN THE PARK” AT 
SHADYSIDE PARK.
ALL EVENTS START  

AT 7:30PM.

BRING YOUR OWN YOGA MAT.

MAY 26 

JUNE 2 

JUNE 9

JUNE 16

JUNE 23

JUNE 30

JULY 7 

JULY 14

JULY 21

JULY 28
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Large Item Collection

The Township offers free collection of one large item per residence and is collected on the last trash pick- up day of each month 
(please see municipal calendar). Residents can schedule additional large items to be collected each Wednesday for a fee of $10 
per item. 

ACCEPTABLE LARGE ITEMS:
•	 Furniture 
•	 Carpet (must be cut into 4’ x 4’ 

pieces, 4 pieces equal one large item)

UNACCEPTABLE LARGE ITEMS: 
•	 Excessive amounts of regular trash 
•	 Cardboard boxes (should be 

recycled) 
•	 Yard waste (should be composted)
•	 Building materials

If you have an item you’re not sure will 
be considered a large item, please call 
the Township at (610) 269-4174. 

MATTRESSES & BOX SPRINGS
Effective August 2016, the Chester 
County Solid Waste Authority raised 
the fee for the disposal of mattresses 
and box springs. The landfill now 
charges West Bradford Township a 
$25 fee for each mattress or box spring 
received. West Bradford Township 
will still collect these items, but 
residents must pre-pay the fee of $20 
per item to the Township in advance of 
pick-up. Please contact the Township 
at (610) 269-4174 to arrange pick-up. 

Visit www.consumeraffairs.com/
homeowners/mattress-disposal-
options.html for more information on 
disposing of old mattresses. 

LARGE ITEMS THAT CONTAIN FREON 
Refrigerators, freezers, air 
conditioners, dehumidifiers, and any 
other item containing refrigerant 
must have the Freon removed and a 
certification attached before they will 
be collected at no charge on large item 
pick-up day. The Chester County 
Solid Waste Authority website (www.
chestercountyswa.org) offers a list of 
certified Freon removal technicians. 

The Township offers an additional 
service that will collect these items 
curbside with the refrigerant still 
in place for a fee of $20. After 
scheduling with the Township Office 
at 610-269-4174, items will be picked 
up curbside on most Wednesdays of 
the month. The Township will recycle 
the refrigerant and the metal in the 
appliance. Please also remember that 
state law requires refrigerator and 
freezer doors to be removed before 
disposal for the protection of children.

PECO will pick up your old, working 
fridge or freezer. It will be recycled 
and PECO will send you a $75 check. 
PECO will give residents an additional 
$10 for recycling a working window 
air conditioner at the same time.
More information at www.peco.com/
WaysToSave/ForYourHome/Pages/
Recycling.aspx.

CATHODE TUBE TELEVISIONS
Cathode tube televisions can only be 
disposed of at the Chester County 
Solid Waste Authority (Lanchester 
Landfill) in Honey Brook. They will 
accept one television per visit after 
showing your driver’s license proving 
you are a resident of Chester County. 

BATTERIES
Did you know alkaline batteries are 
not considered hazardous? They can 
be placed in regular trash. For a list of 
what to do with other types of batteries 
please visit www.chestercountyswa.
org. Some drop off sites can be found 
at www.call2recycle.org/locator. 
Make sure to call ahead!
Other large trash items may also 
be dropped off at the Lanchester 
Landfill for a fee. Contact them at 
(610) 273-3771.

PLEASE NOTE:

Effective January 24, 2013, Pennsylvania residents no longer are able to dispose of cell phones, televisions, tablets, computers, monitors 

and other electronic waste in their trash. These are not eligible items for large trash collection day. However, residents may drop them off 

at the Township office, free of charge, to be recycled.

There is no charge for washers, dryers, stoves or water heaters. Scheduling these items for Wednesday collection allows the Township to 

recycle them. Residents can also bring these items to our Compost Site located at 2020 W. Strasburg Road, Coatesville, PA at no charge. 

WEST BRADFORD COMPOST SITE
Open Weds & Sats from 9am–2pm 

2020 W. Strasburg Rd.

Coatesville, PA 19320
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affordable, the camps feature games, 
crafts, free play, and playground 
time. Participants will have many 
opportunities for socialization with their 
peers in these safe environments. Along 
with Broad Run Park, West Bradford 
Elementary School will be one of three 
sites that will host Playground Camps.

If you want a full-day option for your 
elementary or middle school students, 
sign up for our Adventure Camps. 
Each day will have a new field-trip 
destination, with loads of fun, education, 
and excitement—all conducted safely, 
of course.

Finally, if you’re looking for a summer 
job, we are hiring summer camp 
counselors and counselors-in-training. 
Visit our website to apply. For more 
information, call 610-269-9260 or email 
downingtownrec@gmail.com.

DARC

We have just finished up a very 
successful Christmas Tree fundraiser 
and we could not have done it without 
your help and support. We wanted to 
take the time to thank you for all that 
you do to help the scouts of our troop. 

Thank you to all the residents who 
participated and donated their trees 
to our fundraiser. Our scouts spent 
the last month putting envelopes on 
doorknobs and then traveling around 
the township picking up the trees and 
the donations. This fundraiser is a 
great one for our troop because it helps 
older scouts as well as younger scouts 
work together and help support our 
community. The residents of West 
Bradford were quite generous, and our 
organization is so appreciative of the 
support. Their generosity will help the 
scouts attend summer camps and high 
adventure camps, i.e. Philmont Scout 

Thank goodness 
it’s (nearly) 
summer! 
Downingtown 

Area Recreation Consortium (DARC) is 
proud to be a part of the West Bradford 
Township community, and we appreciate 
your support. We are happy to offer new 
programs in your community parks and 
surrounding areas for you to enjoy as the 
weather warms up.

Visit www.darc.info now to register 
your children or teenagers for our 
summer programs at Broad Run Park. 
These include Soccer Shots (ages 2–8), 
Tennis Clinics, Playground Camp (ages 
3–11), Nature Camps, and Photography 
Camp. All of our in-person programs 
will be conducted in a COVID-safe 
manner, as we are here to support your 
health, fun, and fitness. Our half-day 
Playground Camp is one of our most 
popular offerings. Designed to be 

LIBRARY NEWS

The Downingtown Library is thrilled 
to announce our reopening- please 
join us to browse the collection and 
use computers! Please find more 
information to help you plan your visit 
at www.downingtownlibrary.org.

COMING SOON: 

a Museum Pass Program! Soon, all 
adult CCLS-library cardholders in 
good standing will be able to borrow 
one of several passes to local cultural 
institutions from the Downingtown 
Library- for free! The program will 
include passes to: Elmwood Park Zoo, 
Tyler Arboretum, Lancaster Science 
Factory, Chanticleer, Academy of 
Natural Sciences, with plans to expand 
to more places in the future!

Keep an eye out for news about the 
Summer Reading Program 2021- 
“Tails & Tales!” Registration begins in 
June. Until then, check out exciting 
upcoming programs for all ages at 
https://ccls.libcal.com/calendar/
Downingtown

STORYWALK

West Bradford 
Township would 
like to invite you 
out to our two new 
storywalk adventures at Shadyside Park 
& Broad Run Park. Please join us for 
these fun, and educational storywalks. 
They place pages from some of our 
favorite children’s books along the trails 
in our community. It is fun for children 
of all levels to enjoy the outdoors and 
read with family and friends!

Presented to you by the West Bradford Parks 
Dept, Recreation commission and special 
thanks to the Downingtown Library for 
providing the books. 
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thanks to the Downingtown Library for providing the books.  

This Photo by 

Reservation. This fundraiser also helps 
our troop buy much needed camping 
equipment so that our scouts can have 
a fantastic experience in their scouting 
adventures. 

As always, our Township and its 
supervisors have been a great support to 
our scouts as they continue their journey 
in scouting and have also helped many 
scouts with their Eagle Project. 

Thank you for everything and we look 
forward to another year ahead. We 
appreciate all the hard work that West 
Bradford Township puts in to make this 
an amazing place to live. 

Sincerely, 
John J. Bossong, III 
Committee Chairperson
BSA Troop 52, Marshallton, PA

A Letter from Marshallton Troop 52
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We hope this finds everyone 
healthy. We wanted to take a 
moment to let you know we are 
still here ready to respond to any 
emergency. The past year has been 
a change for us at West Bradford 
Fire Co, having to limit our 
personnel to only a few members 
at training nights during the height 
of the pandemic to keep our skills 
and make sure the equipment was 
ready for a response, having virtual 
meetings, taking extra precautions 
such as wearing additional protective equipment including but not limited to 
nitrile gloves, masks and Tyvek suits, among additional disinfecting procedures 
of apparatus and equipment, and still responding to all calls for service all while 
trying to keep everyone safe and healthy. 

We were able to navigate through all the extras, although the hardest part for us 
was not being able to participate in community events, such as Fire Prevention, 
(which by the way, our junior members did a fabulous job of creating a virtual fire 
prevention series in October 2020), West Bradford Day, and other events, which 
we hope will be permitted sometime soon. 

We are still looking for new members in all positions, such as firefighting, fire 
police, administration, and auxiliary. We do not require any experience, while 
we are all volunteer, we will provide all training, equipment and you receive new 
friendships and the ability to assist your community. 

Stop by any Thursday evening to see what we are doing, or email the Fire Chief 
at chief@wbfc.org with questions or other interests you may have. If you feel 
that coming to the station is not something you would like to do we would truly 
appreciate your financial support towards our annual fund drive. 

Stay well, 

The Officers and Members of the West Bradford Fire Co.  

The LPSC has recently agreed to a set 
of adjustments in how it is organized 
and approaches its responsibilities. 
These changes are intended to 
address the changing priorities of 
the LPSC since its inception. We are 
forming three working groups, under 
the umbrella of the Committee. The 
first will focus on land preservation 
and open space efforts, the second 
on public education sustainability 
projects and programs and the third 
on developing and implementing 
(along with the Township) an Energy 
Transition Plan that is consistent with 
Resolution 21-06, sometimes known 
as Ready For 100. 
 
Further, we wanted to reorganize 
to better serve our community and 
to respond to the results of our 
sustainability survey. If you’d like to 
be involved, come to our working 
group meetings.

ROAD WORK

The Township sincerely appreciates 
your patience as we work to improve 
our roads and keep our community a 
great place to live. 

Complete in-place paving will be 
undertaken on Manorwood Dr., 
Carriage Ln., Broad Run Rd. (Shadyside 
Rd. to Glenside Rd.), Cann Rd., Hampton 
Dr., Pennsford Dr., Pennsridge Pl. and 
Pennsridge Ct.

There will be occasional delays on 
these roads during work hours, and 
at certain times sections of each road 
may be closed to all non-emergency 
vehicles. Residents living on these 
roads will be notified in advance of the 
work, and the Township will provide 
detailed information on any required 
road closures.

A Letter from West Bradford Fire Company
THE LAND PRESERVATION AND 
SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE 
(LPSC)

A LOOK BACK IN TIME

Now that winter is over and the potholes 
have been repaired, we can look back in 
time and appreciate the advancements 
the Township has made. 

(Shadyside Rd. at the site of Shadyside 
Park – Photo courtesy of Catherine 
Quillman, Between the Brandywines)



West Bradford Township | Page 6 | Summer 2021 Newsletter

PORTABLE BASKETBALL NETS

Residents should be aware that 
portable basketball nets should not 
be placed in or along the roadway. 
These nets are considered an 
encroachment in the public right of 
way and can create a safety concern 
for others. These nets can also hinder 
us in our refuse/recycling collection 
along with winter maintenance 
operations. If you currently have one, 
please remove it from the street and 
place in on your property.

Although we have been playing baseball and 
softball in this town since 1950, we took a new 
turn in 2021. Downingtown Little League 
and West Bradford Little League decided to 
combine, forming Downingtown West Little 
League. In addition to streamlining the usage 
of community assets with two leagues now 
under one roof, all of the boys and girls that will eventually find themselves on the 
same playing fields in High School (Downingtown West) can now play together 
from age 5!

Opening Day was held on April 10th and was a huge success thanks to our 
volunteers, kids, community sponsors, and representatives.

Jack Hines – West Bradford Township Chairman of the Board of Supervisors
Peyton Clark – Performed “The Star Spangled Banner”
Chase Lyman & Eilish Currier – Led us in the Little League Pledge
Tyler McLean & Zane Shehata - Baseball First Pitch
Audrianna Lewis & Kiri Weidner - Softball First Pitch

Thanks to all who helped make this a reality, and here’s to a great 2021 season!

Be sure to keep up with the latest activity (including live streams of our games) on 
our website: www.dwestll.org

Announcing the Area’s Newest Old Little League
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WEST BRADFORD 
YOUTH ATHLETICS 
(WBYA) 

West Bradford Youth 
Athletics (WBYA) is 
a volunteer, non-profit organization 
providing sports programs for children 
in our community. Our focus is to give 
the kids a safe place to play, with a 
focus on teamwork, sportsmanship, 
respect and fun.

We were thrilled to have nearly 600 
kids participating in our spring soccer, 
lacrosse and golf leagues. Summer 
street hockey and lacrosse start soon, 
with soccer and golf on tap again in the 
fall. We're hoping to have our popular 
basketball program back this winter, 
too! Stay tuned to wbya.org.

Every spring, WBYA provides financial 
scholarships to our alumni headed 
off to college. We are proud to have 
just awarded scholarships to over a 
dozen Downingtown West and STEM 
graduating seniors.

And we love our sponsors, including 
Gateway Medical, Chris Eldrige 
Containers and Wegmans! If you're 
interested in sponsoring WBYA, 
donating to our Scholar Athlete fund 
or volunteering to support the kids in 
our amazing community, contact us at 
office@wyba.org.

Announcing the Area’s Newest Old Little League 

Between the Brandywines—
A History of West Bradford 
Township by Catherine Quillman 

Discover the story of West Bradford 
Township. Its rolling farmlands and 
winding streams have been home to the 
Lenape Indians, Quaker settlers and 
Revolutionary leaders. Its residents, 
including scientists, inventors, artists, 
explorers and movie stars, have shaped 
events that spurred Methodist “Thunder” 

revivals, the Association for the Detection of Horse Thieves, and an unexpected 
landing by Charles Lindbergh. Between the Brandywines contains more than 400 
pages with 250 photos, maps, and drawings. The book is available for purchase at the 
Township Building and the Blacksmith Shop in Marshallton, when open for $25. 
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2021 SOUTHEASTERN PENNSYLVANIA REGIONAL
HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE
ACCEPTABLE MATERIALS

PAINT 
PRODUCTS

OUTDOOR 
PRODUCTS

AUTOMOTIVE 
PRODUCTS

HOUSEHOLD
PRODUCTS

HOUSEHOLD 
OTHER

Turpentine Swimming Pool Chemicals Grease & Rust Solvents Kerosene Acids, Caustics, Solvents

Paint Thinners Weed Killers Fuel Additives Rug Cleaners, Drain Openers Flammables

Strippers & Removers Septic Tank Degreasers Carburetor Cleaners Wood & Metal Cleaners Oxidizers

Oil-Based Paints Asphalt Sealers Transmission/Brake Fluid Mothballs/Flakes Reactives

Stains, Varnish, Shellac Roof Cements Antifreeze Adhesives/Solvents Lead

Spray Paint
MINI Propane Tanks

(No BBQ Tanks)

Car(lead-acid), Truck,
Motorcycle & 

Marine Batteries

Rechargeable Batteries, 
Lithium, Ni-Cad, 

Button, Lead Acid
Mercury

(Thermostats & Thermometers)

Solvent-Based
Paint Products Pesticide Gas, Oil, Gas Oil Mixture

Spot Removers,
Dry Cleaning Fluid

Fluorescent Tubes,
Ballast, and CFLs

Wallpaper Cement Chemical Fertilizer
 Road Flares

(No Marine Flares) Fire Extinguishers Aerosols

UNACCEPTABLE MATERIALS

Explosives, Ammunition, Marine Flares Electronics Asbestos Appliances/White Goods

Infectious or Medical Waste Prescription Drugs Radioactive Waste Refrigerants, Freon Appliances

Tires
20 Lb. BBQ Propane Tanks/

Helium Tanks Unidentified Waste 25- or 50- Gallon Drums

Latex Paint* (Water-Based) Gas Cylinders Alkaline Batteries (Trash) Smoke Detectors

* Take off lid, dry out paint, discard can without lid; or pour paint into plastic bag with absorbent material (clay based kitty litter, saw dust, rags) place bag and can
without lid, in trash. Paint hardener can also be purchased at hardware stores.

DROP OFF GUIDELINES
• NO TVs, electronics, or appliances will be accepted.

• Event workers will unload your materials so please remain in your vehicle with your windows up.

• BUSINESSES AND CONTRACTORS WILL BE TURNED AWAY, no commercial/industrial waste accepted.

• Bring all substances in original containers with labels. Items must be identifiable. Do not mix materials.

• Gas containers returned upon request. Please attach a note to your container if you want it back.

• Tighten lids on all containers. If containers are leaking, pack in larger container with newspaper to soak up leaks.

• Maximum amount accepted is 25 gallons or 220 pounds. No 25- or 50-gallon drums.

• There are no permanent drop off locations in the region for household hazardous waste, only the listed collections.

UTILITY BILLS

West Bradford Township is excited to 
offer residents easy and convenient 
methods to pay their utility bills.

NO FEES:

•	 Mail or bring a check to the 
Township Building (1385 Campus 
Drive, Downingtown, PA 19335).

•	 Online bill pay through your bank 
(make sure to reference your 10 digit 
account number).

•	 Go to TD Bank at 3821 W Lincoln 
Highway, Downingtown, PA 19335 
(only this branch) and bring your 
payment stub and check.

•	 Set up automatic payments. You 
can do this by going to our website 
to download the form. www.
westbradford.org/documents/files/
automatic-bill-payment-form-refuse-
sanitary-sewer-and-hydrant-fees

•	 Complete the form and mail it to: 
West Bradford Township  
1385 Campus Drive, Downingtown, 
PA 19335.

FEES:

•	 Call the Township or go to the 
Township Building and pay by credit 
card (there is a 2.50% fee).

•	 You may also make a payment by 
phone or check your account balance 
24/7 with our automated phone 
service. Call (844) 810-7245 or make 
a payment by going to our website 
www.westbradford.org and click 
Online Payments. There is a per 
transaction limit of $300.00.

•	 A service fee of $4.50 will be applied 
to all credit card payments and a 
fee of $1.50 will be applied to all 
payments made via electronic check 
(ACH/EFT).

2021 Chester County Household Hazardous Waste 
(Residential Use Only) 

By Appointment Only, Preregistration is Required. Register at 
www.chestercountyswa.org. NO ELECTRONICS ACCEPTED.

Friday, June 25
Coatesville CCIU Center
1635 East Lincoln Hwy
Coatesville, PA 19320

Saturday, August 28
Oxford School Admin Bldg
125 Bell Tower Ln. (Rt. 10)
Oxford, PA 19363

Saturday, October 9
Government Services Center 
601 Westtown Road
West Chester, PA 19380

E
V
E
N
T
S
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Jack M. Hines, Jr.
Chairman

Kevin Houghton
Vice Chairman

Laurie W. Abele, Member
Justin Yaich

Township Manager
jyaich@westbradford.org

Ron Youtz
Public Works Director

ryoutz@westbradford.org

Rosemary Moore
Finance Director

rmoore@westbradford.org
James Lucas

Codes Director, 
Fire Marshal

jlucas@westbradford.org
Mike Simmons

Building & 
Parks Supervisor

msimmons@westbradford.org

SUMMER 2021 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.

West Bradford Township

Presorted 
Standard Mail
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates

AUGUST 2021

8/2	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm

8/3	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

8/5	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream &  

	 Movie “The Croods, A New Age”.............................................................. 8:30pm

8/10	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

8/12	 Shadyside Park – Kids Night “TBD”.......................................................... 6:30pm

8/16	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

8/17	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

8/19	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

8/19	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Sonic The Hedgehog”.... 8:30pm

8/24	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

8/26	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

8/27	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

8/30	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

8/31	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

JUNE 2021

6/1	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

6/2	 Special Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Monday Customers

6/2	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

6/7	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 6:30pm

6/8	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

6/9	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

6/15	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

6/17	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

6/17	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Trolls World Tour............. 8:30pm

6/21	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 7:30pm

6/22	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

6/23	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

6/24	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

6/24	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Cats & Dogs 3”...................... 8:30pm

6/25	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

6/28	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

6/29	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

6/30	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

JULY 2021

7/5	 Independence Day Holiday......................................................................... OFFICE CLOSED 

	 No Refuse/Recycle Pickup. Collection is on Wednesday, July 7th.

7/6	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

7/7	 Special Refuse/Recycle pickup for Monday Customers

7/7	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

7/8	 Shady Side Park–“The Amazing Spaghetti”  

	 Magician & Entertainer................................................................................ 6:30pm

7/13	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

7/14	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

7/15	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

7/15	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Soul” .................................... 8:30pm

7/19	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

7/20	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

7/21	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

7/26	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

7/27	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

7/27	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

7/28	 Shadyside Park – Free Yoga (bring your own mat).................................. 7:30pm

7/29	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

7/29	 Broad Run Park $1 Ice Cream & Movie “Playing with Fire”............ 8:30pm

7/30	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

SEPTEMBER 2021

9/6	 Labor Day Holiday – No Refuse/Recycle Pickup................................... OFFICE CLOSED 
	 Collection is on Wednesday, September 8.

9/7	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

9/8	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection for Monday Customers

9/14	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

9/16	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

9/20	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

9/21	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

9/24	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

9/27	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

9/28	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

9/28	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

9/30	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers


